MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 11th OCTOBER 2013 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr.D. Smith, Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. L. Chilton Cllr. P.Smith and Cllr. M. Stanton.
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)
Public Participation.  

Cllr. P. Smith reminded the meeting about forthcoming activities:-

Safer Neighbourhood Meeting – Newton Solney Village Hall – 22nd October – 6.15 – 8.30pm
 
National Planning Forum – SDDC offices – 31st October

Fish & Chips evening – Ticknall Village Hall with bingo and quiz – Arranged by Cllrs. P. Smith and   

M. Stanton – Friday 22nd November 


Beer & Skittles evening – Burton Bridge Brewery – Sat 22nd November

Cllr. P. Smith also reported that cyclists on mountain bikes (not youngsters) were becoming a nuisance on public footpaths.   The use of footpaths by cyclists is not permitted and offenders should be reported to the police

Cllr. M. Stanton advised  that there was a shortage of 1350 houses within the South Derbyshire area and a number of drop-in centres had been arranged to allow the public to gain further information regarding the SDDC proposed plan.     There is one arranged at Repton Village Hall – 14th October – 3.30-6.30.   It was hoped that the final plan would be approved by February 2014

Cllr. L. Chilton announced that an amount of £35million had been allocated towards road maintenance.   No further information was available regarding the possible re-surfacing of Newton Lane.
She also enquired if there was any further progress regarding the flooding on Newton Close.   Cllr. Hill offered to follow this up and report at the next Parish Council Meeting

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/10
Apologies for absence.    
 Received from Cllr G. Plowman and Kim Coe
2/10
Variation in order of business 

No change deemed necessary.
3/10
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared.
4/10
Planning Applications and decisions
Application for a conversion at 2 The Close, Bladon House had been considered by the councilors – there were no objections
 A letter had been received from David Wilson Homes asking if their application was finally approved was there anything the Parish Council could recommend for a capital donation that would benefit the village.

It was agreed that the Parish Council could not give their support to the application and David Wilson Homes should be advised accordingly.

5/10
Minutes of the previous meeting.   
These were circulated, read and approved with minor amendments as a true record.
6/10
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/10
Outstanding Matters – 

Kim Coe who is very experienced in the use of defibrillators was due to come along and give the meeting information regarding the number of persons needing to qualify to use the equipment and their training, the ideal place for it to be stored, the insurance implications etc.   She hoped to attend our next meeting 
8/10
Clerks report

The fishing sign by the river had been repaired and refixed by the clerk about one month ago and once again the sign had been ripped from the stake and is now missing.   The clerk asked what the councilors


suggested for its replacement.    It was agreed that the clerk should obtain a quotation for mounting a new sign to be mounted on a new post approx. 10 foot above ground level and the post to be concreted in.


A letter had been received from St. Giles Hospice asking if we would consider a further donation towards their funds.   Previous annual donations have been £25 and it was proposed by Cllr. Tully that a similar amount should be forwarded this year, seconded by Cllr. Shorthouse

The climbing wall that should have been available during the summer months had now been re-arranged for Tuesday 29th October – 2.00-4.00 pm.  Its usual site at the Newton Park Hotel had proved inconvenient 


and the Unicorn had accepted that it be sited on their car park


The clerk made a request that he be allowed to order sufficient bags of salt/grit to be able to fill the grit bins.   He suggested 10 bags which would cost in the region of £50 – unanimous 
agreement.

9/10
Chairmans report. 
An e-mail had been received from the Penderils Trust – This is a Derbyshire County Council backed Trust arranging a register of fully checked volunteers to act as a personal assistant to disabled/aged persons.   Clerk has details if anyone is interested.
A neighbourhood planning workshop has been arranged at Swadlincote Council Offices on Tuesday 12th November – 6.00 pm
Green re-cycling bins have now been delivered to all of the houses in the parish.  There is still to be a two week cycle for bin collection.  The first collection of the black bins under the new system had occurred on Wednesday 9th October – green and brown bins on Wednesday 16th 
.e is on he 10/10
Parish Councilors reports.    
Cllr. Tully  had attended the Unicorn football match on Saturday 5th October and was shocked at the amount of that bad language being used by both teams playing.   The Unicorn Inn had been warned recently that we could not tolerate bad language being used – it being unfair to the nearby residents and for any children in the area.    It was agreed that the Unicorn Inn should now be issued with a final warning that if the problem occurs again then they will lose their permission to use the recreation field.
The registration for Q.E. Status was still ongoing.
It was also suggested that the normal donation of £25 should be made to the British Legion for Remembrance Day.  -  Unanimous agreement

Cllr. D. Smith reported that a meeting had been held of the recreation ground trustees.   The question of water being laid on to the ground had been discussed.   They were unaware of any charges to be made for the installation or if any water rates would become chargeable.   They were also unaware of the location of the supply.
11/10
Dead Trees.


These were three dead trees close to the Church.   Cllr. F. Hill advised that following a telephone conversation with Mr. Lee Carter of SDDC, who is dealing with this problem, the matter is in hand and should be dealt with accordingly
12/10
Childrens Play Area

Cllr. Hill gave details of possible additional items to be considered saying that a meeting had been arranged between himself and another supplier.   It was suggested that the councilors should choose which items they favoured for further discussion at our next meeting.  SDDC will accept insurance and maintenance.
13/10
Christmas Market – Recreation Ground – Saturday 1st December

Cllr. Tully reported that a total of 28 stalls had been arranged with the final cut-off date being 31st October

Any profits made will be passed on to the Parish Council with the amounts being recorded separately

Raffle tickets will shortly be available.


Car parking had been arranged at both of the public houses and cones have been organized to avoid drives to private houses being blocked.


A risk assessment will be available before the next Parish Council meeting.


Advertisements will be placed in the local papers and local houses will receive a circular.

Father Christmas has agreed to attend and children can receive a photograph with Santa £2

The village hall had been considered as a back-up in case of bad weather but will not be used as it would not be big enough.


The opening will be by Heather Wheeler MP


The Burton Band will be attending.


Arrangements for rubbish collection were in hand.


The timing for the day has been brought forward to 12.00-4.00


Cllr. Tully asked if the Parish Council could help with the cost of providing some lighting – Unanimous agreement up to a value of £50
14/10
Bonfire Night Profit

It was agreed that any profits made should be placed in the Parish Council accounts but recorded separately

Cllr. Hill offered to contact Mr. Jeremy Winter regarding ordering the fireworks.   An invoice to be forwarded to the clerk who will arrange payment direct to the supplier.

15/10
Wi-Fi for Village Hall


Whilst it was agreed that installation of wi-fi could be useful the councilors felt that the cost of installation   

and the regular monthly charges involved would prove expensive.   The Village Hall were also not in favour of the suggestion. 
Cllr. P. Smith agreed that broadband reception in the locality was very poor and offered to make enquiries with a view for improvement
16/10 
Finance

R. Parker -              

Clerk fees


£129.09

St. Giles


Donation


£25


British Legion


Donation


£25


SDDC



Playmobile


£330


Grant Thornton

Auditors


£120

Funds at Lloyds Bank now stand at £9,613.90  with a further £6000 being held on deposit   


To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received  
17/10
Date and time of next meeting

Friday 8th November 2013 at Newton Solney Village Hall at 7.30p.m. to view planning applications followed by council meeting at 7.45pm
PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS - none

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.28pm
